May XX, 2003

DRAFT LETTER TO DTE

Mary Cottrell 

Massachusetts DTE

1 South Station

Boston, MA  02210

Re: Tariff to Accompany the DG Collaborative Report Fulfilling DTE Order 02-38
Dear Secretary Cottrell,
On behalf of the Members of the Distributed Generation Collaborative, I am pleased to present this model Interconnection Tariff. The Tariff is based on the Collaborative Report  filed on March 3, 2002 and incorporates much of the language from the Report while providing additional detail and clarification. The recommendations in the Tariff are consistent with those in the Report and the Tariff language should be viewed as controlling to the extent there are   any conflicts in the language. 

The stakeholders fully endorse the Tariff as a whole, and were able to reach consensus on every issue, except for the following four: timelines, applicability to Qualifying Facilities, supercedence, and certain cost allocation and adjustment procedures.  

Timelines: The Collaborative notes that the timelines were not settled in the Report, as RealEnergy dissented on the timelines.  The different proposals are presented in the Model Tariff as well. 
Applicability to Qualifying Facilities:  The cover letter accompanying our report on March 3 stated, “This report is not intended to replace or change the regulations promulgated under 220 CMR 8.00.” There remains disagreement within the Collaborative as to the consistency and to the inter-relationship between this proposed tariff and the existing regulations in 220 CMR 8.04 (e.g. timelines and fees).  
Supercedence:  The Collaborative was unable to reach agreement on what document controls in circumstances where an existing Interconnection Agreement is in conflict with the requirements of the Interconnection Tariff due to changes in the Tariff that occurred after the Interconnection Agreement was executed.  (i.e. a “grandfathering” provision).

Cost Allocation and Adjustment Procedures: The Collaborative was also unable to reach agreement on the allocation of certain costs and on the adjustment of costs provided in the Interconnection Services and/or Study Agreements. Specifically, the Collaborative was unable to reach agreement regarding the appropriate allocation of utility costs for studies or upgrades where benefits may accrue to other utility customers.
In addition, the Collaborative could not agree whether the utilities should be required to provide a fixed price or a “not-to-exceed” cost for system modifications and system studies and who should bear the excess cost when actual costs exceed those provided in the Agreements. 
Where there was not full consensus, we present alternative language reflecting the Parties’ respective policy positions. The Collaborative requests that the DTE make a decision that clarifies these issues after appropriate regulatory proceedings that include an opportunity for the parties to brief their positions on these unresolved issues. 

As the DTE proceeds with the review and approval of the Collaborative’s Report and Tariff, the stakeholder members respectfully request the DTE to consider several additional points:

First, resolution of issues arising out of subsequent phases of this proceeding (e.g. rate issues) may impact this Tariff and need to be incorporated. 

Second, the Collaborative is not in complete agreement on who should own the meter. \. 
Third, the Collaborative asks the DTE to authorize the DG Collaborative to conduct an ongoing collaborative process, as set forth in the Report filed on March 3 for the purpose of continuing to identify and recommend improvements to the DG interconnection process.   
Fourth, the Collaborative recognizes that the next phase of the Department’s docket should address payment for the ongoing operation and maintenance costs for system modifications installed as a result of the interconnection.
Finally, the Collaborative reminds the DTE that significant changes to any portion of the Report or Tariff may lead stakeholders to review their positions on other portions or on the Report or Tariff as a whole.  

The parties have worked consistently, intensely, and with a strong collaborative spirit through many hours to produce the model Tariff (and the Report) now before you.  The Collaborative would be pleased to participate in a technical session for the Department to elaborate on the content of the proposed Tariff and Report.  We wish to thank the DTE for the opportunity to create these documents and are confident they will provide an excellent foundation for helping the DTE achieve its objective of crafting sound DG policy for the Commonwealth.  
The Collaborative would also like to thank the Massachusetts Technology Collaborative for providing funding and other support for the development of both the Tariff and Report.
Please contact me if you have any questions regarding this filing.
Sincerely,

Jonathan Raab, Ph.D.

DG Collaborative Mediator

President, Raab Associates

280 Summer St

Boston, MA 02138

Tel. 617.261.7111

raab@raabassociates.org

